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Senator Bernardi asked:  
 
a) Has there been an increase in the Department’s internet useage since access 

was allowed to social media websites?  Please provide details and useage 
information over the last three years. 

b) Do you think that some Finance employees are taking advantage of the access 
to social media websites and spending more time on the internet during work 
hours for personal reasons?  Please provide details.  How can you monitor this? 

c) If a Finance employee spends a significant amount of time publishing personal 
information on a social media website, does this count towards their work 
hours for the day? 

 
 
Answer: 
 

a) It is not possible to gauge the specific impact of social media because there 
have been significant increases in other needs for internet bandwidth over 
the three year period. 

Finance increased its bandwidth capacity from 6 megabits per second (Mb/s) 
to 12 Mb/s in February 2010.  

Finance increased its bandwidth capacity from 12 Mb/s to 18Mb/s in August 
2010 to accommodate increases in volumes of downloads of specific business 
applications.  

b) Finance does not monitor the hours spent by staff on social media sites. 

c) Excessive personal use of social media sites during work hours is not 
permitted under the Department’s Acceptable Usage ICT policy.  Personal use 
is allowed providing it is incidental to formal duties. 

 


